


June, 2012                      Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc

                                            P.O. Box 462  Oconomowoc, WI 53066
Wednesday Morning  7:15 AM

Lake Terrace Clubhouse Restaurant

1380 West Wisconsin Avenue

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one community at a time.
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Dues Proposal
For the past few years, Kiwanis International has reduced spending and cut budgets. This past March, the board and staff began developing the budgets for 2012-13 with plans again to cut and reduce. However, it became apparent that Kiwanis needs additional revenue to maintain critical services to our clubs, build on the momentum of our record-setting Service Leadership Programs growth and develop a membership campaign for Kiwanis.  The Kiwanis International Board will propose a $15 dues increase when the House of Delegates convenes at the 97th Annual Kiwanis International Convention in New Orleans, June 28 – July 1.  The increase will be effective October 1, 2012.
Why now?
Kiwanis dues have remained unchanged for nearly a decade.  Several factors impact Kiwanis’ financial status.

*Inflation – With today’s dollar, Kiwanis would need more than $53 to continue doing business at the same level as 2003 when delegates set dues at $42.

*Kiwanis membership – The primary source of Kiwanis International revenue is members’ dues.  Since 2004, our 
membership has declined from 264,464 to 226,929 at the end of the 2010-11 year, and revenue from dues and fees has fallen from $10.6 million to $8.7 million.

*Stewardship – Every year, Kiwanis has cut expenses in various ways, including reduced services to our adult and youth clubs. As a result the organization is operating efficiently and has maintained an operating surplus every year since 2003 – until last year.  In order to return to fiscal stability, a dues increase is needed.
What will the increase fund?
In addition to keeping up with inflation, Kiwanis also would like to take advantage of  additional opportunities, such as:

*Education –New technology is available to improve the member experience through online education and club administration and support.

*Program growth-The past four years, Aktion Club, CKI, Key Club and Builders Club set all-time membership records.  K-Kids also has set membership records in three of the past four years.  Kiwanis needs to maintain financial stability to continue its investment in these youth and adult programs.
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6-8~ Steve Schmiedlen
6-17 ~ Jim Navin
6-18 ~ Fred Steinlein
6-19 ~ Bill Foster
6-25 ~ Jane Fredrich

6-27 ~ Mark May
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

6-9 ~ Bill and Elaine Paton

6-17 ~ Mark and Mary May
6-20 ~ Jeff and Kathy Ek
GREETER & INVOCATION

June 6


Steve Schmiedlin
June 13

Jerry Schneider
June 20

Fred Schnell

June 27

Jack Smid

July 11

Robert Smith

*Website.  A reminder to all members, our club does have a website and can be accessed at www.oconomowockiwanis.org.
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WHAT’S HAPPENING
June 5 –Blood Drive – 1:00-6:00 p.m.

  Life Enrichment Center

June 6 -Kiwanis Skip a Meal Meeting
 Oconomowoc Developmental               

  Training Center – 7:30 a.m.
June 11 -Bingo–Sandy’s Slammers
June 12 -Kiwanis Board Meeting

    Life Enrichment Center-7:15 a.m.
June 13 –Kiwanis Breakfast Meeting 

    Election of Officers

    New Member Introductions


    Peanut Butter & Jelly Collection

June 20 –Kiwanis Breakfast Meeting

    New Member Day – Bring a Guest

June 27 –Kiwanis Breakfast Meeting
June 28-July 1 – Kiwanis 97th Annual 
International Convention– New Orleans 
July 4 -   No Kiwanis Breakfast Meeting

July 9 –Bingo-Jack’s Jumpers-6:15 p.m. 
July 11 –Kiwanis Breakfast Meeting


   Food Pantry Peanut Butter and


    Jelly collection

July 19 – Oconomowoc Breakfast Club


   Presents:  Kids from Wisconsin

Thanks to Andy Wagner for arranging the speakers for the month of June.
June 6

Skip a Meal


Oconomowoc Development 



Training Center

June 13
Club Day



Election of New Officers



Introduction of New           

                        Members

June 20
2012 Membership Drive



Bring a guest


Speaker:  Ken Saville



Camp Wawbeek

June 27
To be Determined
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Kiwanis Spotlight News 
*First Lady Project Update.  Congratulations to our Club!!  We collected 1056 lbs. of food for the First Lady Project.
*Food Pantry Collection - The food pantry has requested peanut butter and jelly.  In the past we have collected for the food pantry the first Wednesday of the month.  For June and July, we will be collecting donations on the second Wednesday.  
*Blood Drive will be held on Tuesday, June 5 from 1:00 – 6:00 p.m. at the Life Enrichment Center.

*Kids from Wisconsin -  Mark your calendars for Thursday, July 19 – 7:30 p.m. at the Oconomowoc Art Center.  It should be an enjoyable evening. 

*Shrimp Dinner -  A reminder that the Shrimp Dinner Committee will begin meeting in June.  Watch for dates.

*Summer Cruise – will be on Sunday, July 29 at 12:00 p.m.  Enjoy a two hour brunch on the Edelweiss Boat while you cruise Lake Michigan and the Menomonee River.  The cost is $44.35 which includes champagne, tax and tip.  Contact Carolyn Crom if interested in attending.
*Art Festival will be on August 18 and 19.

We will work the food tent.
*Hall of Fame Dinner was held on May 15.
Special “Thanks” to Jerry and Sue Schneider

for their efforts in making everything work so well.  The ice cream bar was enjoyed by all!
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More Spotlight News – K-Kids
A Reward Parfait Party was held on May 16.  Liz Bednar and Sandy Karkossa attended.  Everyone enjoyed the vanilla yogurt with a variety of fruits.  The granola was an added bonus!  The fifth graders served the students.  Teachers, Joyce Lex and Karen Mark had brought and organized the outlay.  Our members had suggested a pizza party for an end of the year treat, but since the students had studied nutrition they chose a yogurt parfait party.  They also prepared a power point presentation of their year’s activities and they will share with our club at a later date.  As Sandy Karkossa and Liz Bednar left the room, one of the students told them, “It’s such an honor to have you here”.
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Test your “Flag Day” knowledge:
1.  What day is Flag Day found on the calendar?
2.  Which US president set aside a special day for honoring the flag?
3.  Which state became the first to honor Flag Day as a state holiday?

4.  What year did the US flag add its 50th star?

5.  How many red stripes are there and how many white?

Answers to Sports Humor:
1. Thirst – Aid Kit

2. The Pavement
3. Because each player raises a racket.
4. So he could tie the score.

5. He needed batting practice.
